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Thank you so much for taking the time to read my email. My name is Carrie Hamilton and I am
writing you as a resident of Salem, Oregon. I am a concerned parent and am self-employed.
 
I would like to express my opposition to HB3063. I have several reasons why I oppose this bill, but I
will try to highlight just a few important ones to our family.
 
I oppose this bill because I myself, am a Type 1 diabetic and am immune compromised. According to
the CDC my children should NOT get the MMR because “they have a parent, brother or sister with a
history of immune system problems.” However, we would still not fall under the medical exemption.
Even children with genetic mutations that make it difficult to detox from the heavy metals and
adjuvants, those with autoimmune diseases, allergies and parents who suffered vaccine injury do
not qualify. I have spoken my doctor at length about vaccinating my children with myself being Type
1, and they also advise me against it, but cannot give the medical exemption.
I oppose this bill because we are a double income household and I am not able to quit my job as the
main breadwinner and homeschool our children.
I oppose this bill because we have chosen to do the public dual language program for my children
and they will no longer get this privilege as I, nor my husband, speak Spanish.
I oppose this bill because science is changing and evolving as new findings come to light.
I oppose this bill because no vaccine on the market has been through a double blinded placebo
study which is the standard for medications on the market.
I oppose this bill because it coerces parents who cannot homeschool due to various reasons to inject
their children with substances that have been deemed by the supreme court as “Unavoidably
Unsafe”.
I oppose this bill because it is against my religious belief to inject our bodies with vaccines made
using human fetal cells, vaccines containing DNA fragments, and vaccines made using animals.
I oppose this bill because the body of my children belong to my children and not the government.
I oppose this bill because I personally feel it would be discriminatory to not allow my kids the right to
a public education.
 
Thank you for your time,
Carrie Hamilton
 
Call Me
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associates!
 


